Miyazaki International College
School of International Liberal Arts
Office of the Dean

April 8, 2020

Re: Concerns regarding the use of Zoom

Dear MIC faculty, statf and students,

With the spread of the coronavirus, it is becoming increasingly likely that face-to-face classes will not be possible. In this

climate, Zoom, the MIC choice for online synchronous interaction, has been the tatget of much criticism. As it makes

headlines, many people became worried about secutity and privacy issues. I would like to address some of these concerns

in this letter.
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No end-to-end encryption

End-to-end encryption makes sure that hackers can't see what we are sending to each other because traffic is
encrypted. Zoom has extended its meeting app to cover phone calls as well, but it is impossible to enctrypt that
traffic — therefore the claim.

Previous versions of Zoom allowed people to check other participant's LinkedIn profiles

IT companies usually make agreements with other companies in otder to increase their income. This case 1s a
classic example of Zoom and LinkedIn collaboration. As a matter of fact, this was already removed from the
application.

They are selling our emails

MIC students are asked to not create accounts on Zoom, and all our faculty 1s asked to sign up with their MIC
email addresses. The truth is, the user base of IT companies, mainly the ones offering online tools, 1s what really
gives value to their stock. More users Zoom has, more money they are worth. Why? Because we ate in the
information era, were information has become as valuable as oil.

Selling not only email, but data in general, is how these éompanies make money, and that's how they can pay
their employees and offer us, mere mortals, an awesome platform where we can get all our students online at
the same time.

Please do not forget that our email system is offered by Google, which has good SPAM filters 1n place.

NY City has banned Zoom, and we should do it also

NY City has a contract with Microsoft regarding student accounts. It 1s natural that a company will protect its

consumer base and mine their rivals. The NYC case 1s a clear example of how we, consumers, get in between

rivalry of interest groups and lobbyists.
Someone can hijack my camera
Different platforms have different development restrictions. In this particular case, Apple computers were

vulnerable to websites that would statrt Zoom meetings automatically. Again, this bug has already been fixed.

Of course, many mote issues will arise after classes start. I am confident that a company like Zoom 1s working round-

the-clock to fix vulnerabilities, and it is our responsibility, as users, to keep up with the updates.




As for good Zoom practices, here are some suggestions that will help to avoid trouble now and in the future:

(1) If you are an mstructor:
a. Make sure you add passwords to your meetings
b. Make sure to enable the “waiting room”
c. Make sure to use different IDs for different courses
(2) If you are a student:
a. Do not share class links openly on social network
b. Make sure your anti-virus is updated
X Please don't forget that ALWAYS when your camera is on, the light beside it will also be on (this is by design, so
the user always knows when the camera is activated — unless the light is broken). If you are not sure, just use

tape to cover it.

This new way of teaching and learning is new to the huge majority of us. Minor hiccups ate expected and will be normal

in the first classes. If we all work together, I am sure we can overcome any issues that atise.

Please keep yourself safe. I am really looking forward to seeing you all back on campus once the coronavirus pandemic

is over.

Sincerely,

/Anderson Passos

Dean of Faculty, School of International Liberal Arts
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Policies Concerning Handling of the New Corona Virus

President

Keiko Yamashita

Dear Students,

Though the semester has begun, we are unable to start regular classes due to efforts to prevent infection from the new
coronavirus. It with great regret that | must inform you of our decision to introduce online classes. You understanding is
greatly appreciated.

Please take the utmost care to stay healthy. Refrain from going out unnecessarily, wear a mask, get into the habit of washing
your hands and gargling, etc. I look forward to the day we can meet in person.

Our policies concerning the handling of the coronavirus are described below.

(1) Classes during the period of Monday, April 20 through Friday, May 22 will be conducted online. Some classes such as
practica, etc. will not be offered during this period, but will be run as intensive courses on Saturdays, or during the summer,
winter and/or spring holidays. However, this is plan is subject to revision in the event of convergence or rapid spread of
infection.

(2) Classes between April 20 and May 22 will be offered in one of the following formats.

A : ZOOM (Video Conferencing Software) to operate interactive classes.

B : Deliver recorded lectures to students simultaneously via online platform, and require submission of reports for every
class.

C : Deliver classes via a combination of A and B.

D : Postpone commencement of classes, and offer face-to-face classes when it becomes possible to do so, taking
advantage of 5th period to make up classes.

E : Postpone commencement of classes, and when it becomes possible to offer face-to-face classes, run intensive
courses during the summer, winter and/or spring holidays.

(3) The civil servant test-taking skills workshop and teacher employment test-taking skills workshop for 4t year students will
be offered on campus as planned from April 20. Every effort will be made to prevent contamination from the virus.

(4) If circumstances permit, face-to-face classes will run from Monday, May 25.

(5) Students without computer access at home will be permitted to request use of College computers via the Administrative
Office. Authorized students will be permitted to use computers in designated classrooms in small groups to take online

classes.
(6) Spring semester will run through the end of August.
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April 10, 2020

Subject: online classes
Dear students,

The beginning of the semester is coming soon, and we are all working very hard to make sure that your
education is not impacted negatively due to the coronavirus. Faculty and staff are getting ready for online
classes, so | would like to share with you our planned schedule and some requests.

Here is the schedule for the following weeks:
m April 13:

Check your schedule on Unipa.

http://unipa.miyazaki-mic.ac.jp

m April 13 to April 17:
Please wait for your teacher's email with the Zoom link.
Following the class schedule, instructors will ask you to connect using Zoom.
This is a test week, so please make sure to connect at the specific time notified by your course
instructor.
m April 20:
Following the class schedule, you should connect to the different Zoom links provided by your
instructors.
Also, please pay attention to your email.
If you have difficulties, make sure to contact the help desk: online-helpdesk@miyazaki-mic.ac.jp

Attending online classes is different from being in the classroom. | know that many of you are very skilled
with your smartphones, but a computer might be a much better option for attending online classes and for
working on assignments.

In addition, teaching online is something new for many of our instructors, therefore, it is very important

students abide by some rules when attending classes online.

(1) Your nickname should start with your student number, followed by your name (ex: 20201100 Taro
Kokusai)

(2) Your microphone should be muted by default, so please wait for your instructor to unmute it.

(3) Do not use the chat unless instructed by the teacher

In case you do not have a computer or don't have access to the Internet, you can still come to MIC and
borrow a computer for the day. The number of available computers are limited, so again, having your own

computer is the best option.

Thank you for your patience and your cooperation.
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April 17, 2020

Dear Students,

Online courses will begin from Monday, April 20. We are making every effort to ensure that you are able to do
your classes online without too much difficulty.

As faculty continue to prepare for beginning your classes online, you will also need to prepare to take your
classes online. Please be sure to check your course schedules and test your Zoom connection for your classes. If
you do not have good Internet connectivity, the college will provide assistance in the following ways.

1. Loan Tablets

Students who need to borrow a tablet can request use of a loan tablet. Tablets are equipped with Microsoft
Office (Word, Excel, etc.) and a keyboard. Loan tablets will be made available through the IR Center on the first
floor of Building 2.

2. Access to Classrooms and Library facilities

10 rooms (Rooms 101, 102, 103, 201, 202, 203, 301, 302, 303, 304 (Student Computer Room) in Building 2 will
be equipped with five computers each and made available for students who need a computer and access to the
Internet. As a preventive measure against infection from the new coronavirus, occupancy in each room will be
limited to 5 people, and rooms will be thoroughly ventilated (windows kept open) at all times.

Students will not have free access to these rooms. To use one of the rooms in Building 2, please go to the
Administrative Office and register at the Reception Desk. You will be issued a room pass. ALL STUDENTS MUST
REGISTER WITH THE ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE TO USE A ROOM AND/OR COMPUTER.

3. Access to the International Exchange Center Cafeteria

The Cafeteria will be serving bento boxes from April 20. As a preventive measure against infection from the
new coronavirus, seating in the cafeteria will be limited.

4. Text Book Sales
The Dean of Faculty or Academic Affairs will notify you soon concerning procedures for purchasing textbooks.
5. Daily Self-monitoring of your Health

Please monitor your health every day. If you plan to use College equipment and facilities to take your online
classes, be sure to check and record your temperature before coming to MIC. You will be asked to report your
temperature and health condition at reception each day.

6. Returning to Miyazaki from another Prefecture

If you are returning to Miyazaki from another prefecture, please refrain from using public transportation if at all
possible. Also, please be sure to monitor your health carefully and refrain from coming to the campus if you
begin to experience corona infection-like symptoms.

NOTE: Policies can change rapidly with the influx of new information each day. Please be sure to check your
MIC email (skymail) at least two times each day.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact the College, your instructors, or the Deans of
each school at any time.
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April 20, 2020

Dear Students
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Online classes begin today. Please keep in mind the following.
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1.

If you can take your classes and/or do your work at home, please do so. Until the situation
with coronavirus settles down and normal classes can resume, do not come to campus
unless necessary.
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Students may use designated rooms in Building 2, the SPOON, the International
Exchange Lounge, the Teacher Training Support Center and the Self-Development
Center on the 1% floor of Building 1. Please sit at least 2 meters apart and avoid face-to-
face interaction. STUDENTS MAY NOT USE ANY OTHER CLASSROOMS IN
BUILDING 1. IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE CONSULT THE
ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE.
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Students who do not have access to Internet or computer may request use of a computer
in one of the designated classrooms in Building 2 to take your online classes. BE SURE
CHECK YOUR TEMPERATURE BEFORE COMING TO CAMPUS TO APPLY FOR
PERMISSION AT THE ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE RECEPTION DESK BEFORE
ENTERING ONE OF THE DESIGNATED ROOMS.
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The library is also available, but space is limited and only available for short periods of
times. Please use the College’s facilities as much as possible before going to the library.
BE SURE TO APPLY FOR PERMISSION AT THE ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE
RECEPTION DESK BEFORE GOING TO THE LIBRARY.
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Up to 5 people can be in one of the designated classrooms at the same time. MAKE SURE
TO BRING HEADPHONES/EARPHONES with a microphone to avoid noise interference
and disturbing others!!
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If you need to borrow a tablet and have not yet done so, please visit the IR Center on the
15t floor of Building 2.
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In order to avoid the three forms of “density”, students should do their best to take online
classes at home, and to communicate with your instructors via email, Moodle, etc.
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If you need to submit an assignment or consult with your senior thesis advisor, please do
so via email, Moodle, etc.
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If you have a question for your instructor, please contact your instructor via Zoom during
your class, or via email, Moodle, etc. after class. DO NOT GO DIRECTLY TO YOUR
INSTRUCTOR OR ADVISOR’S CLASSROOM OR OFFICE.
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10. Finally, please note that both the Junior College and MIC will be conducting classes online,

which means that the International Exchange Center cafeteria will not be open for lunch.
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